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FINANCIAL STRENGHT RATING   

Long-term Rating : ВВВ 

Outlook : stable 

Short-term Rating : А-2 

 

  
BULGARIAN CREDIT RATING AGENCY 

 

Bulgarian Credit Rating Agency is the only 
Bulgarian agency which with decision under protocol 
25/04.06.2008 is included in the list of the Financial 
Supervision Committee as its ratings are 
acknowledged equally with the ratings of the 
international agencies Moody`s, Standard & Poor`s 
and Fitch. In 2006 BCRA adapted the banks financial 
strength methodology from ICRA (An Associate of 
Moody`s Investors Service). The rating scale of BCRA 
coincides with the rating scale of Standard & Poor`s. 

Bulgarian Credit Rating Agency has assigned 
the long-term financial rating BBB to “Central 
Cooperative Bank” AD (outlook: stable) and short-
term rating А-2. The officially adopted by BCRA 
methodology of assignment of financial strength 
bank rating is used (http://www.bcra-
bg.com/files/file_66.pdf). 
 To elaborate the credit report and award the credit 
rating BCRA uses information from the rated bank, 
BNB, NSI, BCRA` database, consultants and other 
sources of public information.  
 Till the end of the first 6-month period of 2008 the 
Bulgarian banks operated in a favorable economic 
environment, characterized with a significant growth of 
GDP, an increasing purchase ability of the population 
and increased consumer demand. After the end of this 
period the effects of the international financial crisis 
began influencing highly upon the state of the 
domestic economy. As a result of this, it entered into a 
recession in 2009.  

The factors determining the functional environment 
in which the Bulgarian banks operated as of the 
moment of preparation of the rating report are an 
unstable economic environment, a low investment 
activity, a decrease of foreign direct investments, a 
rise of cash resources, a decrease of the growth rates 
of finance with respect to the corporate loans, as well 
as these physical persons, an increase of non-

performing loans and decreased profitability of the 
bank activity. 

„Central Cooperative Bank” AD is registered on 
28.03.1991. The major owner is „Central Cooperative 
Bank Group” EAD. The management system is two-
level. The bank has an elaborated development 
strategy with main strategic aims, directed to keep its 
good reputation and strengthen its market positions 
through an increase of the number of the clients; 
meanwhile it maintains an optimal level of the risk and 
excellent financial results. A good cover of the branch 
network is achieved corresponding to optimal 
efficiency. The shareholding capital of Central 
Cooperative Bank AD as of 30.06.2010 amounted to 
BGN 83 155 thousand. For the period since 2007 until 
now the capital basis of the Bank consists of entirely 
primary capital, which is a positive factor with a view of 
the bank stability. In the structure of primary capital the 
main share is occupied by the registered and paid-in 
capital and generated reserves. During the analyzed 
period „Central Cooperative Bank” AD kept levels of 
Total Capital Adequacy, exceeding the regulatory 
requirements of BNB, however, as a whole, they were 
lower (excl. 2007) compared to the average values for 
the banks of 2

nd
 group and the bank system as a 

whole. Since the end of 2009 the bank achieved higher 
return on equity compared to the average for the 2

nd
 

group of banks, as well as the whole bank system. Until 
2008 the non-adjusted levels of leverage, registered by 
the Bank, reported a decline, however, in 2009 and as 
of the six-month period of 2010 they increased slightly 
due to the anticipating growth of assets compared to 
the growth of the equity.  The adjusted levels of 
leverage registered a decline during the whole 
analyzed period. In comparative aspect „Central 
Cooperative Bank” AD gained favorable levels of 
leverage (adjusted and non-adjusted). 

http://www.bcra-bg.com/files/file_66.pdf
http://www.bcra-bg.com/files/file_66.pdf
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For the whole analyzed period the resource basis 
of the Bank increased cumulatively by over 135%, the 
growth was 6.4% for the first 6-month period of 2010. 
During the last two years the growth of borrowings of   
„Central Cooperative Bank” AD exceeded significantly 
the average for the banks of 2

nd
 group, as well as for 

the whole bank system. The share of the deposits from 
individuals and households and non-credit institutions 
in the resource basis of „Central Cooperative Bank” 
increased from 91.04% in 2005 to 98.4% at the end of 
2007, then a downturn followed, reaching to 95.8% as 
of 30.06.2010. The deposit basis of the bank 
registered the highest growth in 2006 and 2007 
parallel with the overall growth of the bank.  The 
deposits of credit institutions and repo transactions are 
also changeable items and as of 30.06.2010 they 
formed 0.8% and 0.9% from the resource basis. Since 
the beginning of the reviewed period a firm trend of 
increase of the share of demand deposits and saving 
deposits was observed (totally 72.2% as of 
30.06.2010), which is a favorable factor for the stability 
of the deposit basis from a point of view of the liquidity 
management. This is also a factor for increase of the 
interest expenses. During the whole period under 
review „Central Cooperative Bank” АD has a well-
diversified client`s portfolio.  

During the period 31.12.2005 - 31.12.2009 the 
values of the bank assets increased significantly 
(cumulatively 127.4%). The value of the granted loans 
also increased highly (226.1% cumulative growth of 
Gross Loans). Credit portfolio is comparatively well-
diversified by sectors. The value of Gross Classified 
Loans was strongly volatile during the whole analyzed 
period. During the first six-month period of 2010, the 
classified loans increased, though their share was 
significantly lower than the average for the banks in 2

nd
 

group of the bank system. The share of loans 
classified as Loss was also lower. The loans classified 
as “Exposures under watch” occupied the biggest part 
in the structure of Gross Classified Loans. As of 
30.06.2010 the indicator “Net Ratio of generation of 
defaults” decreased, determined by the delay of the 
growth of the classified loans. 

During the period under review „Central 
Cooperative Bank” AD realized higher Gross Spread 
compared to the average for the bank system. Net 
Interest Margin was retained at relatively low levels   
during the period 2006-2009 by exceeding the average 
for the bank system. During the first six-month period 
of 2010 the analyzed indicator decreased and its value 
reached to the average for the bank system. During 
the period 2006 – 2009 the Bank realized an 
increasing Net Financial Result. During the first six-
month of 2010 the profit growth on yearly basis is 
10.82%. Since the end of 2009 „Central Cooperative 
Bank” AD gained higher return on assets compared to 

the average for the banks of 2
nd

 group, as well as for 
the whole bank system.  

For period 2005-6.2010 the equity of Central 
Cooperative Bank had a comparatively low share in the 
total liabilities. Though its value is about the average 
for the group of banks with a similar amount of assets, 
as well as for the banks of the 2

nd
 group; it is a 

prerequisite for relatively high requirements regarding 
the liquidity. The Bank maintains a volatile liquid 
position – the indicator Current assets/Total liabilities 
increased from 26.55% in 2005 to 39.61% in 2007, 
then decreased to 20.12% at the end of 2009. As of 
30.06.2010 the value of the reviewed indicator 
registered a slight growth to 20.61%. Liquidity ratio is 
also a volatile item; however, its value is over the 
average for the banks of 2

nd
 group of the bank system. 

As of 30.06.2010 the value of the analyzed ratio for 
Central Cooperative Bank AD exceeded slightly the 
average for 2

nd
 group of banks. In 2008 BNB has 

recommended
1
 the ratio of liquid assets under 

Regulation 11 to borrowings from institutions, other 
than credit institutions, individuals and households of 
15% (in 2009 the recommendation wasn’t changed). 
The values of this ratio of the rated bank exceeded 
significantly the minimum recommended values (25.8% 
as of 31.12.2008 and 27.2% as of 31.12.2009г.). 

„Central Cooperative Bank” AD occupied the sixth 
position in 2

nd
 group of the bank system by the amount 

of assets in 2008 and 2009; it came in the fifth position 
during the six-month period of 2010. The Bank uses a 
centralized bank information system comprises the 
overall activity.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                 
1
 For all banks in the bank system 
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Main Financial Indicators: 
 

(BGN thousands) 6.2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 

Balance Sum  
1 935 
574 

1 839 
437 

1 664 
100 

1 566 
880 

1 131 
987 

Gross Loans 
1 181 
316 

1 167 
289 990 556 687 150 554 112 

Shareholding Capital 83 155 83 155 83 155 83 155 72 761 

Total Interest Revenue 68 327 136 738 107 934 92 264 68 390 

Profit After Taxation 8 530 22 095 21 644 20 094 12 013 

Total Capital Adequacy 14.64% 14.60% 13.21% 18.14% 13.17% 

Net Interest Margin 4.35% 5.02% 5.13% 5.17% 5.27% 

Return on Equity 9.2% 9.3% 10.0% 14.1% 13.3% 

Return on Assets 1.24% 1.24% 1.34% 1.52% 1.3% 

Gross Classified Exposures/Total credits 10.40% 8.34% 4.75% 11.39% 16.91% 

Net Ratio of generation of Defaults 2.4% 5.3% -5.1% -3.3% 22.1% 

Current assets/Total liabilities 20.61% 20.12% 20.67% 39.61% 28.28% 

 

 


